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POLICY COMMITTEE
KANKAKEE AREA TRANSPORTATION STUDY (K.A.T.S.)
METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (M.P.O.)

MINUTES
JANUARY 25, 2012

POLICY COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Dykstra Aroma Park
Mr. Paukovitz Representing Illinois Department of Transportation
Mayor Epstein Kankakee
Mayor Schore Bourbonnais
Mayor Adams Bradley
Mr. Bossert Kankakee County
Mr. Hoffmann River Valley METRO Mass Transit District

OTHERS PRESENT:
Mr. Lammey, Mr. Greenstreet and Ms. Harper, Kankakee County; Mr. Blakley and Mr. Caldwell,
IDOT; Dr. Gingerich, Bradley; Mr. McBurney, Bourbonnais; Mr. Piggush, Aroma Park; Mr.
Tyson, Kankakee; Mr. Rogers, Kankakee County; Mr. Donovan, FHWA and Mr. Van Mill

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Schore called the meeting to order at 3:34 P.M.

PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.

MINUTES
Mayor Adams moved approval of the October 26, 2011 minutes. Mayor Epstein seconded the
motion. Unanimous vote.

AGENDA
Mr. Lammey stated that Mr. Hoffmann would speak on the METRO amendment, not Mr.
Paukovitz. Mr. Bossert moved approval of the Agenda, and Mayor Adams seconded.
Unanimous vote.

FY 2012 TIP AMENDMENTS
Mr. Hoffmann briefed the Policy Committee on proposed amendments to the FY 2012
Transportation Improvement Program for the Manteno Transfer Centre and for a parts
facility. Mr. Rogers stated that the Technical Advisory Committee recommends adoption of the
amendment to the Policy Committee. Mr. Paukovitz moved approval, Mayor Dykstra seconded
the motion, and it passed unanimously.
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TRAFFIC SAFETY AUDIT
Mr. Lammey stated that presentations on the study recommendations have been made to all of
the involved jurisdiction engineers, and that follow up meeting would be held. He stated that
meetings with the respective Police agencies will be held during the week of January 23, and that
future meetings will be held with the Public Works personnel.

ILLIANA STUDY
Mr. Lammey reviewed the alternative routings for the Illiana Study, and stated that Kankakee
County will be taking a position on the routings during February and March. Mr. Bossert stated
that he and Mr. Van Mill had just met with Lake County, Indiana, and stated their preference for
B3 (map attached), with a connection with Interstate 65 south of Lowell.

BROCHURE
Mr. Lammey stated that all members of the MPO had received a copy of the brochure, and stated
his intention for distribution to all Council personnel. He stated that he was available for
presentations to service groups on the brochure.

REAUTHORIZATION IMPACT ON MPO
Mr. Donovan gave details on reauthorization proposals currently made and those which appear to
be ready to be made. He stated that one of the draft proposals eliminates MPOs under 200,000
population. Mayor Schore asked if the MPO Policy Committee wanted to react to this proposal,
but no proposal for action was forthcoming.

METRO
Mr. Hoffmann stated that ridership continues at record levels, and that the 5,000,000th ride
provided by METRO will occur in the near future. He stated that there will be some publicity
concerning this event, and encouraged MPO members to watch for the event. He stated that the
announcement of the governor of funding for hybrid vehicles may lead to receiving vehicles, but
that the details were not finalized.

IDOT
Mr. Paukovitz gave the report attached to these Minutes.

6000 N. ROAD
Mr. McBurney stated that plans were being finalized.

BROOKMONT BOULEVARD
Mr. McBurney stated that the final project report was being reviewed, and that funding sources
were being researched in Washingrton.

BURNS ROAD
Mr. McBurney stated that an engineering agreement has been approved. .

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
Chairman Schore stated that the next Policy Committee meeting will be at 3:30 P.M. on March
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28, 2012.

ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Dykstra moved adjournment, and Mayor Adams seconded. Unanimous approval.
Chairman Schore adjourned the meeting at 4:04 P.M.
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